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E-MAIL & RIGHT TO KNOW II

Although we cautioned readers about it almost five years ago (see "E-mail & Right to Know," 
Maine Townsman, October 1999), some local officials are apparently still unaware of the risk that 
certain kinds of e-mail communication may violate the open meeting requirements of Maine's 
"Right to Know" law. For the benefit of those who may not have seen it the first time, the 1999 
Legal Note is reprinted here. 

! Back!

Question: Since most of our board now has access to e-mail, we often use it instead of the telephone 
to communicate with each other about upcoming business. Is there anything we should be 
concerned about? 

Answer: Yes! Whether the communication is by e-mail, by telephone or is face-to-face, Maine's 
"Right to Know" law (1 M.R.S.A. § 401 et seq.) prohibits the conduct of board business except at a 
public board meeting of which public notice has been given. If the communication is simply a 
notice to members ( of a special meeting, for example), it would not violate the law. But if the 
communication turns into a dialogue about substantive matters, it likely would violate the law, 
whether the conversation is by e-mail or otherwise. If the communication is substantive but there is 
no dialogue (for instance, a report by one of the members), it may not be contrary to the open 
meeting requirements, but it should be shared publicly at the meeting, unless it is otherwise 
confidential and may be discussed in executive session. In short, any dialogue or deliberations by or 
between board members outside the context of a lawful board meeting are apt to run afoul of the 
board's obligation to conduct its business openly and in public. 

E-mail is also arguably a public record under the law and may therefore be subject to the right of the
public to inspect and copy it, unless the contents can be kept confidential by law. In some cases,
depending on the subject matter, e-mail may also be governed by the State Archives Advisory
Board's Rules for Disposition of Local Government Records, including requirements for retention
of records for certain specified periods. [Any record designated as confidential by law is still
confidential when communicated via e-mail. See MMA's "Right to Know" Information Packet for
more information on confidential records.]

Since this Legal Note was first published, a related issue has surfaced: If municipal e-mail is sent to 
an official's personal account, the account, including personal communications, could be exposed to 
public or judicial scrutiny. To prevent this possibility, some municipalities have established 
individual e-mail accounts for officials on the municipality's e-mail server. This is a great idea, but 
we recommend that municipal e-mail accounts warn users that their e-mail, if about public or 
governmental business, is likely to be a public record and subject to public disclosure and record 
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